
Mercedes College Newsletter 

Key Dates Principalôs Report 
Friday 9 February 
Year 7 Family Sundowner  
 

Monday 12 February    
Year 8 Parent Information Evening 
6pm 
Year 9 Parent Information Evening 
7.30pm 
 

Tuesday 13 February    
P&F AGM and Forum  
 

Wednesday 14 February 
Ash Wednesday   
 

Thursday 15 February   
Year 8 Team Building Day 
 

Friday 16 February  
Year 7 Team Building Day 
 

Saturday 17 February 
Year 12 Dads & Daughter Dinner  
 

Sunday 18 February  
Mumôs Only Breakfast 
 

Monday 19 February 
Year 7 Parent Information Evening 
6.30pm 
 

Wednesday 21 February  
Year 10/11/12 Family Mass 6pm, St 
Maryôs Cathedral 
 

Thursday 22 February 
Year 11 River Cruise 

Dear Parents 
 

Welcome to our first newsletter for 2018. Our first two weeks have been filled 
with many key events to assist students to settle and begin the new academic 
year.    
 

The Welcome Day for Year 7, inducting them into the life of the College, was 
very effective and peer mentors were of great assistance in the process. The 
Year 7 students enjoyed hearing from their peer mentors just before the 
induction day. This contact helped settle their nerves. 
 

Before school started, on 25 January, our Year 12 students enjoyed their Ball 
held at the Hyatt. Our students took particular care of their appearance and 
their behaviour was exemplary. Their partners were also well-presented and 
courteous. Mrs Adams and I were very impressed with the number of partners 
who thanked staff for the evening. 
 

A highlight of the first week was the Excellence Assembly where we 
acknowledged and celebrated the achievements of the 2017 Year 12 cohort.  
Our results were very impressive. Two students were awarded a Subject 
Exhibition and six students achieved Certificates of Excellence. Twenty-one 
Certificates of Distinction and thirty-three Certificates of Merit were 
acknowledged. The Right Honourable, the Lord Mayor Lisa Scaffidi attended 
the assembly and presented certificates to the students being recognised for 
their achievements.  After the assembly a gathering was held for the 2017 Year 
12 cohort so that they could reconnect and discuss their future pathways. 
 

In the first week our Year 12 students were commissioned and charged with 
the responsibility of being leaders and exemplary role models to all students at 
the College. They follow in the footsteps of all Mercy students who have gone 
before them and are responsible for the legacy of Catherine McAuley. SRC 
students were commissioned in the second week and also take on leadership 
responsibilities. 
 

Week 2 gave parents with daughters in Years 11 and 12 the opportunity to 
attend Information Evenings and a Career Information Session. These 

Insight from Catherine McAuley: 
 

Godôs Holy Will be done in all things. 
May He never leave the choice to us.  

Vol. 45 Number 1 / Week 2 Term One / 8 Feb 2018 

Fr Brennan Sia presided over the Welcome Mass on Wednesday 31 January at St 
Maryôs Cathedral during which the 2018 Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
were commissioned.  
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 sessions assisted parents to understand the final two years of secondary 
schooling and gave them information to support their daughters with career 
choices for the future. It was also an opportunity for parents to meet Mr Brent 
Butcher our new Deputy.  Mr Butcher will organise many key events and be the 
Executive member responsible for Years 9 and 10 working closely with Heads of 
Year. 
 

At each Information Evening parents have been given a hard copy of the 
Collegeôs Code of Conduct and I have outlined key components of the 
document. An electronic version is also available on our website. 
 

A reminder that 2018 is a College Fete year so please put 6 May in your 
calendar and continue to watch out for further information. 
 

It has been a very positive start to the academic year. Thank you for all your 
support with ensuring that students are well-presented in their summer uniform. I 
look forward to this Fridayôs Year 7 Family Sundowner and seeing all of you at 
our Family Masses. 
 

Best wishes 

Mrs Kerrie Fraser, Principal 

Vol. 44 Number 19 / Week 8 Term Four / 30 Nov 2017 

Mercedes College is an Allergy Aware School, however we 
cannot guarantee what students may bring to school. Please be 
aware we do have some students with severe allergies.  

Wednesday 21 February / 6pm / St Maryôs Cathedral 

Wednesday 28 February / 6pm / St Maryôs Cathedral 
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Pastoral Care News 

Year 7/8 Community 
Year 7 - Mrs Corinne Kastanis 
On Tuesday 30 January, 138 Year 7 students started the next chapter of their education journey. For some, it was extremely 
daunting, however for others it was an exciting day where they got to meet a few of their teachers, wear their new uniform, 
make new friends and spend time with their Year 10 Peer Mentors and House Leaders. I would like to thank the parents and 
Mrs Jackie Stacey who helped prepare the hamburger lunch for the girls.  
 

I look forward to meeting the Year 7 parents at the Family Sundowner on Friday 9 February from 5.30pm - 7.30pm. Can you 
please ensure that your daughter leaves the College after school and then returns with you for the start of the event.  
 

You should have received a Pastoral Care Levy Letter last week which outlines the costing for the activities this year. A Year 7 
Parent Information letter should have been bought home this week. If you not received either of these can you please ask your 
daughter to follow this up with her Homeroom teacher.  
 

On Friday 16 February students will take part in their Team Building Day, at Burswood Park. This is a fun, challenging and 
exciting day with a focus on developing new friendships and strengthening their relationships with their Homeroom teachers. 
 

The Year 7 Parent Information Evening is being held on Monday 19 February in the Coady Sports Centre commencing at 
6.30pm. I encourage all parents to attend, as important information is delivered and it will give you an opportunity to meet your 
daughterôs Homeroom teachers. Can you please bring along your daughterôs diary as we will be making reference to it during 
the evening.  
 

Your daughter will also be fitted in the College Wear Shop for their winter uniform. Letters will be sent home shortly to 
authorise payments.  
 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the Year 10 Peer Mentors who contacted (or tried too) their Year 7 buddies 
during the school holidays and who attended the Year 7 Welcome Day. The House Leaders also attended a session on this 
day where they ran a fun House Activity. The role of the Peer Mentors and House Leaders is to visit their Year 7 buddiesô 
homerooms throughout the year to help build their House spirit.  
 

Overall, the 2018 Year 7 girls have transitioned smoothly into the College. I congratulate them and look forward to working 
closely with them throughout the rest of the year.  

Year 8 - Mrs Sarika Ottenhof 
Welcome back to our Year 8 Students and their families. I hope that the break was restful and that the girls are feeling 
refreshed and ready to embrace Year 8. The transition into High School doesnôt finish at the end of Year 7 and some girls may 
feel like they are still finding their way as they are challenged with new subjects, expectations, friendship groups and a more 
demanding workload. Feeling overwhelmed in these first few weeks is normal and it is important to start the term off being 
organised and open to new experiences.  
 

As Year 8 students, the girls are no longer the new students of the school and so it is expected that they will be positive role 
models to the incoming Year 7 students by helping them if they are lost or confused, following the College rules and wearing 
the uniform with pride. As some girls have had a growth spurt over the holidays, I ask that you check your daughterôs dress 
and if it is not knee length, please address this as soon as you can. Additionally, please ensure that all clothing items are 
labelled as this will help us return lost items.  
 

The Year 8 Parent Information Evening will be held on Monday 12 February. Myself, members of the Executive and some 
Year 9 students will be speaking about important events in 2018 and providing some advice on how to manage the challenges 
of Year 8.  Please bring with you your daughterôs school diary as we will refer to some of the important pages. I look forward to 
seeing you there. 
 

On Thursday 15 February, students will be heading to HBF Stadium to take part in a Team Building Day where the girls will 
have the opportunity to develop trust with their peers as well build their own self-confidence and resilience. Students are to 
wear their sports uniform with their white polo t-shirt and hat. Lunch will be provided, but please ensure that girls bring their 
own recess and water. 

Vol. 44 Number 19 / Week 8 Term Four / 30 Nov 2017 
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Year 8 Pastoral Care team, Miss Emma Skyes (8.1), Miss Emily Hunt (8.2), 
Miss Julia Primerano (8.3), Mrs Amanda La Pegna (8.4) and Dr Shuyi Zhen (8.5) for the support of the Year 8 students during 
these busy first few weeks. They will be your first point of contact should you have any questions or concerns regarding your 
daughter.  
 

I wish all the Year 8 students and their families a smooth start to the year and a successful 2018. 
 
Year 9/10 Community 
Year 9 - Mrs Lara Vlahov 
It has been a lovely week welcoming back the Year 9 students after their summer holidays and seeing them settle into their 
new space in the Mercedes village. The girls are enjoying having their own area, separate from the other year groups and also 
not having to take on the McDonald stairs each morning to get to their lockers. 
 

This year the College has welcomed a new Deputy Principal, Mr Brent Butcher who replaced the retiring Mr Chris Cole. Mr 
Butcher met the Year 9 students in the first week and looks forward to working closely with the year group. There has been 
some restructuring to the Executive and Mr Butcher will continue to follow your daughter through the rest of her time at the 
College developing a strong supportive relationship. 
 
Last week your daughter should have brought home two important letters; the first was the Pastoral Care Levy letter that 
outlines the costs for this yearôs activities. The second was an invitation for parents to attend the Year 9 Parent Information 
evening on Monday 12 February at 7.30pm. I strongly encourage at least one parent to attend on the evening as there is 
important information being delivered and it is also a great opportunity to meet with your daughterôs Homeroom teachers.  
 

There was a uniform check completed in Week 1 by the Homeroom teachers and the majority of students were impeccably 
dressed, there were however a few students whose dresses need to have the hem taken down and some more polish on their 
shoes. Can I ask that you please check your daughterôs uniform this week. 
 

Over the summer break I celebrated my wedding and I am now Mrs Vlahov, my email address is now 
lvlahov@mercedes.wa.edu.au, can you please make note of this change when contacting me. 
 

An important upcoming date is Wednesday 28 February when we will commemorate the beginning of the school year with the 
Year 7 - 9 Family Mass in the Cathedral. I would love to have parents and family come along and celebrate with their 
daughters and the College Community. 
 

I look forward to another fantastic year with your daughters. 
 
Year 10 - Mrs Alicia Sharpe  
It is with a feeling of excitement, great expectation and eager anticipation that I welcome back all the Year 10 students and 
their families, as well as welcome the new families who have joined us this year. The girls arrived back at school very keen to 
get started and are to be commended on how well they have settled into their classes over the last week and a half. I am sure 
they are also loving having their own space on the top floor of the Serisier building. As many of the students have had 
considerable growth spurts over the summer holidays, may I ask that you please check the length of your daughterôs dress.    
 

On Wednesday 7 February, the members of the Student Representative Council (SRC) were commissioned at a beautiful 
morning mass in the Chapel. Congratulations goes to the following SRC students ï Annabelle Michelon, Stella Smith, Tara 
Collis, Georgia Gillibrand, Monique Comiskey, Ellen Van Beek, Charlotte Greenway, Desiree Scott, Simona Rocca and Amy 
Saito. I know that they are very eager to help lead the Year 10 cohort.  
 

The first formal event for the academic year is the Family Mass. The Family Mass for Years 10-12 will be held on Wednesday 
21 February at the Cathedral at 6pm. This is a compulsory event, which the girls need to attend. They are required to wear 
their full summer uniform including hat. I hope to see you all there.  
 

Should you have any concerns or questions throughout the year, please make sure you contact your daughterôs Homeroom 
teacher as the first point of call or myself (asharpe@mercedes.wa.edu.au). I know that 2018 will be a year of immense growth, 
opportunities, experiences and challenge for the girls, especially as they work towards subject selections for 2019. I look 
forward to once again continuing their high school journey with them.  
 
Year 11/12 Community 
Year 12 - Mrs Sherrin Adams 
It has been an exceptionally busy start to the Year for the Year 12 students. The highlight of the calendar, the College Ball was 
celebrated on Thursday 25 January at the Hyatt Hotel. Both Mrs Fraser and I were very impressed by the way the young 
women of the College and their guests conducted themselves for the entire evening. The night was a huge success and an 
event the Year 12 students will be able to look back on in the years to come. 
 

Members of the Class of 2018 were presented with their Senior Badges in PCP last week. They were also given seeds for a 
seedling to nourish this year. This being symbolic of how their journey through Year 12 can be nourished via their relationship 
with God (and also with each other). Mrs Fraser challenged the group to be united ï putting behind them any squabbles they 
may have had in the past ï so that their final year at the College can be a happy one. 
 

Congratulations to those students who were acknowledged for their results in Year 11 at the Excellence Assembly last week. I 
hope to see them and many other students recognised at the first 2019 assembly. 
 

I thank all parents/ guardians who attended the Parents Information Night on Monday evening. I trust you gained some vital 
information to help you assist your daughter throughout the year. 

mailto:lvlahov@mercedes.wa.edu.au
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Curriculum News 

Academic News - Mrs Liana Strutt, Deputy Principal 
On Friday 2 February, we acknowledged the great academic achievements of our 2017 graduating students who were invited 
back to share with the College community their endeavours in life beyond school. The College listed at 22 in the WACE 
achievement listing with 98.7%. In the external ATAR examinations, ATAR participation was 86.09% (130 students) with five 
students achieving an ATAR of 99+ and 15 students with an ATAR 95+. Emily Zimmerman topped the group with 99.8 (highest 
in six years). Two Subject Exhibitions were awarded to Charlotte Kennedy (Design) and Emily Roberts (Geography), 6 
Certificates of Excellence to Charlotte Kennedy (Design and English), Emily Roberts (Geography), Olivia Tana (Children 
Family and Community), Laura Norris (English) and Sascha Coates (Human Biology). In addition to these great achievements, 
21 students were awarded Certificates of Distinction, and 33 students received Certificates of Merit.    
 

Notably, five students attained ATAR above 99, which is the highest since the ATAR courses were implemented in 2016. We 
also congratulate Shelby Simoni who, as a General student who completed the Certificate IV in Business with a portfolio entry 
secured a place at Curtin University in a Bachelor of Commerce degree. She begins her studies later this month.   
 

Some students were awarded scholarships for the start of their studies: Emily Roberts attained a Fogarty Scholarship which 
will fund her tuition for her studies in a Direct Pathway to the Master of Professional Engineering via a Bachelor of Science at 
UWA. Lily MacMillan will be studying a Bachelor of Biomedicine at the University of Melbourne with a National Merit 
Scholarship to the University of Melbourne and the Florence Clucas Entrance Exhibition Scholarship from St Hildaôs College 
for residency. Isabella Marchetti has begun her studies in a Bachelor of Journalism with a Collegiate Scholarship at Bond 
University on the Gold Coast in Queensland. Maddie Grech will take on a Bachelor of Psychology with a Curtin University 
Scholarship and she hopes to specialise in Data Science and Chinese. Ivy Bui has achieved an Engineering scholarship with 
UWA. 
 
Class of 2017 Post Destination Survey 
A post destination survey is now available for students from the Class of 2017. Please encourage your daughter to complete 
this as it is a requirement of the College to have this data. To access the survey, please visit:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/JVP5K3N 
 
Year 10 Parents ï 2019 Pathway Information Evening 
For parents of students in Year 10, on Wednesday 21 March at 6.00pm in Coady Sports Centre, an information session about 
pathways in Year 11 (2019) will be held. Students are welcome to attend with parents to find out about developments in 
pathways for students preparing for ATAR or Vocational programs of study next year. Please save the date for this evening ï 
details will be circulated through your daughterôs Vocational Education class, through newsletter and email.   
 
OLNA Testing 
Round One of OLNA testing will take place on Wednesday 7 March (Writing), Thursday 8 March (Reading) and Friday 9 March 
(Numeracy). Students who are due to participate will receive notifications next week about rooms and times. Parents will 
receive information by post. 

English - Mrs Catherine OôToole, HOLA  
I would like to emphasise the importance of students establishing consistent reading habits this year. Wide reading is 
invaluable in English and I urge parents to check that English novels are read prior to their study in class. This is an excellent 
way for students to get a head start. Similarly, I would ask that you encourage the girls to stay abreast of current affairs as 
knowledge of current issues is also pertinent in this learning area.  
 
Year 8  
I am aware that a number of students have been unable to access the book Jane the Fox and Me which is on their booklist. 
The publisher has informed us that the text will be reprinted in March. All back orders will then be filled by our book supplier.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/JVP5K3N

